Discussion II (Day 1, 12.15-12.45)

We were reminded that the WHO Task Force could not find enough babies exclusively artificially-fed in Africa to include Africa in their study of mortality linked to feeding practices.

One participant wondered about the expense and time that go into some of the antiviral studies. And then what are their implications in resource poor settings? Is WHO committed to changing the research priorities?
 Another felt that we need to increase access to basic prenatal and postpartum care. If HAART studies demonstrate a benefit, perhaps resources will increase.

Another participant asked what is known about the ARV drugs or their metabolites going into the mother’s milk when she is treated. Dr. Gaillard stated that e
xcretion of ARVs in breastmilk is at about 20% of the blood levels. This may have a positive affect on protecting the infant.

One participant asked about the use of nevirapine, which has not received authorisation in the US.
 Dr. Gaillard stated that use of this kind of drug is still acceptable. The US Food and Drug Administration did not recognize a particular study to be sufficient but that did mean they rejected use of the drug. Indeed it is widely used in the USA. 
It was mentioned that in addition to heat treatment, there may be microbicides that can be added to expressed breast milk. However, we still have difficulties associated with the feasibility of expression. 

Regarding the models used for estimating the extent of HIV transmission taking place at different ages, up to now we have discounted any transmission during the first month life. We may never get that data, since so far we have no way to know whether the infant is already infected at birth. Thus, for now we can only estimate this by comparing transmission rates for breastfed and non- breastfed babies. We are working with imperfect information, but we are trying to be extremely conservative in how we use it. 

Dr. Gaillard mentioned that WHO is looking for enough funding to be able to continue providing the ARV drugs for life to the women participating in the HAART study. Large clinical trials are extremely important, but this should not reduce attention to the need for operations research.

We sometimes identify the two “communities” who are meeting here as “nutritionists” and “transmissionists”! 

For each type of feeding method chosen, we need to document better how much support is needed to avoid mixed feeding.

Breast health needs to be improved in general, not just in the PMTCT context. Indeed, maternal health and nutrition in general are still receiving far too low a priority. 

Let’s not get too frustrated about all the things we do not know, but focus in this meeting on what we can move forward on.

